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WAYLAND BOARD OF PUBIC WORKS 
Posted in accordance with the Provisions of the Open Meeting law 

www.mass.gov/ago/openmeeting 
 

Meeting of the Route 20 South Landfill Visioning Committee 
Wayland, MA 01778 

Via Zoom, June 5, 2023 
 

MEETING MINUTES 
 
Present: Tom Fay (Chair), Erin Gibbons, Clifford Lewis, David Pearlman, Brad Young 
 
Wayland Staff in Attendance:  Tom Holder (Wayland DPW Director) 
 
Meeting Information, Roll Call, Public Comment 
Fay called the meeting to order at 11:35.  Attendance taken as above and Fay 
determined that there was the requisite quorum.  There was no Public Comment.  
Minutes of the January 27, 2022 meeting were approved by vote of 5-0-0.   
 
Holder presented a review of his visits with MassDEP regarding the maintenance of the 
cap on the old Route 20 South Landfill.  Briefly, the MassDEP will require that the Town 
cut the existing trees on the site, grind the stumps to grade and mow.  The Town has 
appropriated funds at the April 24, 2023 Town Meeting for this work.  The MassDEP 
proposal follows.  Weston & Sampson is preparing a Cap Repair Plan for this work.  
Basically, the Cap and Repair Plan will allow a buffer adjoining Route 20 where trees will 
not be cut.  The Plan will allow this buffer to be as wide as possible to maintain as much 
of a vegetated appearance when viewed from Route 20 as possible.    
 
Board discussed the 17 proposed uses for the area that were presented at the February 
10, 2021 meeting.  Summary of those uses is attached.  Board discussed the possible 
uses and decided that all except the “Housing” and “Bus Parking” are appropriate.   
 
Gibbons noted that Acton has implemented a similar project with one of its land parcels.  
This is NARA Park in Acton.  Gibbons, Young and Fay are to organize a trip to view this 
parcel and will try to contact the Town of Acton for more information.   
 
Pearlman noted that the Neponset River Greenway also had done a similar project as 
well.  Pearlman and Lewis will visit the Neponset River Greenway project and report 
back.  An attempt will also be made to contact officials who worked on the development 
of this project.   
 
Holder noted that Weston and Sampson had some expertise in land use planning and 
could be considered for use as a consultant on the repurposing of this parcel.  Lewis 
noted that a company called “The Collaborative” had done the design for the Neponset 
River Greenway and that they had suggested they could do a similar land plan for 
Wayland at a cost of under $10,000.  Fay agreed to discuss with the Select Board to 
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prospect of having a land-use planning consultant to assist with the plans to repurpose 
this area.   
 
Under Topics Not Reasonably Anticipated, Lewis noted that the flow of the Sudbury 
River through this area during 50 and 100 year flooding events backs up and floods the 
center of Wayland.  Lewis and Tom Sciacca have done some very preliminary 
calculations on water flow under the rail trestle.  This very preliminary work indicates 
the passage of water under the railroad trestle may be the cause of the water back up 
and that a series of culverts located under the railroad and west of the trestle could 
possible alleviate the problem.  Fay indicated his awareness of this very preliminary 
work and believed that topic to be one for the Select Board, not for this Board.  The 
Board agreed.    
 
Adjourn 
Gibbons motioned to adjourn.  Second by Pearlman.  Meeting adjourned by unanimous 
vote at 12:39 
 
 
Respectively submitted 
Clifford Lewis, Member  
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Wayland	Route	20	South	Landfill	

A	brief	history	


